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JRBA Operation InAsMuch Missions Blitz

September 30 – October 7
Please let me know about your completed projects for Operation InAsMuch.  Please incude a description of the project and how many people participated or contributed.  Also, please get  your pictures to Michael Khol at mjkhol@gmail.com.  

                                                                            Valeria Breault, OIAM Chair

                                                     vbreault@centurylink.net OR 434-969-4603
 


REMINDER:   OCTOBER IS PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH!
Plan now to show your pastor how much he means to you, your family, and the church family.
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HOMECOMINGS & REVIVALS

October 1
Gladstone Memorial Homecoming


Service at 11:00 AM


Guest Speakers:  Kevin and Mary Beth Hickok. Missionaries to Brazil

Jones Chapel Homecoming


Special Music at 10:00 AM by The Talleys


Worship Service at 11:00 AM



 Speaker:  Rev. Robert Breckenridge, Former Pastor



 Lunch in the fellowship hall at Noon.  Everyone is invited.  


October 15 – 18


Buckingham’s “Times of Refreshing” Revival

What Gift did the early church have in order to speak boldly to a dying world about the great salvation that Jesus Christ brings?  How did they apply The Gift that caused daily increases in the citizenship of God’s Kingdom?  What problems did the early church encounter as they utilized The Gift?  Do we have the same Gift today and are we utilizing it?  Join Buckingham as they answer those questions found in the book of Acts.


All services start at 7:00 PM.  


Special Music:  Sunday – Smokey Wilson, Monday – Roger Woodson, 


Tuesday – Ownby Sisters, and Wednesday – Oak Hill Boys


Speaker:  Rev. Billl Gillespie, Pastor
OTHER EVENT DETAILS
October 1
Patrick Henry Family Services – A Day of Hope





        1:00 – 4:00 PM



On the Lawn across from 1621 Enterprise Drive in Wyndhurst (Lynchburg)



Celebrating 10 years of Hope for Tomorrow Counseling



Something for everyone:  Chair Massages, Stress Management, Music, Wellness Info, Puppies to play with and adopt, 



Hot Dogs & Pizza, and Interactive Booths.  Lots of family fun and info!  Call 434-376-2006 for more information.  
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Museum of the Bible Grand Opening at Mt. Olive Baptist, Centreville, VA



Located at 6600 Old Centreville Road, Centreville, VA  20121



Celebrating the grand opening of a world-class museum in the heart of Washington, D.C., Actual opening in November 2017.



Special presentations at 4:30 & 6:30 PM – Registration Required – RSVP www.northstarenet.org/museum
.

(Note this museum for future trips to Washington, D.C. – many artifacts & state-of-the-art technology)
	                                                                                                                                 ATTENTION:  JRBA OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS

All year-end reports are due by October 2, 2017.
Please submit your written reports by this date for inclusion in the year-end 

Book of Reports to be distributed at the Annual Fall Meeting.



October 4
Church Council at Enon



Youth On Mission with Kick Off Pizza Party at Buckingham 




 6:00 PM



Open to youth ages 12 and up.



Meet, Greet, & Eat at Fitzgerald Memorial






 6:30 PM



Open to the Community

	Wednesdays starting October 4 

First Baptist Church – Dillwyn

Rehearsals for Community Christmas Program

7:30 – 8:30

Our choir is looking for interested singers to join us for our Christmas Program, O Little Townof Bethlehem.  We will most likely do a performance for the community on Thursday, December 14.  We’d like to invite members of area Baptist and Methodist churches who would like to sing with us to begin attending Wednesday evening rehearsals from 7:30 – 8:30 PM starting the first Wednesday of October.

If you have questions, email me at kmoxley@bcpschools.org.

                                                                                                     Kristye Moxley, Choir Director




October 6 – 8
CBFVA Youth Retreat at Eagle Eyrie

Students and chaperones from around Virginia will gather for worship, fellowship, and breakout sessions centered on the theme of 
Beloved Community.  For more information, go to www.cbfva.org or contact Mark Snipes at msnipes@cbfva.org. 
October 7
Mission Matters at First Baptist Church, Waynesboro, VA


               8:30 AM – 3:30 PM 



301 S Wayne Ave., Waynesboro



Theme:  Being, Going, Making (Matthew 29:18)



BGAV Disaster Relief Training in Clean Up and Feeding

Other breakouts:  Prison Ministry, School Partnerships, Partnership Missions, Operation InAsMuch, Rural Outreach –SW Virginia Partnership, etc.  

Cost:  $40 (Includes lunch, $15 for Mission Development track and $25 for Disaster Response Training.  (Additional cost for DR hat and t-shirt)  For more information or to register,contact Caitlin Figura at 800-255-2428, Ext. 7274.  

Bland Ministry Center Open House





  
     2:00 – 5:00 PM

This ministry has expanded by leaps and bounds in recent years due to the faithful giving of many people, associations, and businesses.   Come out and tour the facilities, including a newly-acquired and renovated Mission House, a new box truck, a new Clothes Closet and the expanded warehouse.  God has orchestrated many amazing improvements and expansions at the Ministry Center through faithful volunteers, Blanket America, and dedicated staff.  Join the staff and regular volunteers for a day of fun and fellowship.  There will be refreshments and live music.  

Unity with the Community Event at Straight Street Building (Route 20)
                            11:00 AM – 2:00 PM

1174 S Counstitution Rte., Dillwyn, VA

Sponsored by Straight Street – Buckingham

Parade, Snow Cones, Games, Yard Sales, and Various Vendors

Please arrive at 10:45 AM at Buckingham Elementary/Primary School if you or your group(s) plan to walk in the Unity with the Community Banner Walk.

For additional information, contact:  Joseph Patterson at 434-983-1232 or straightstreet.buckingham@gmail.com
October 8
World Hunger Sunday

This is a great opportunity to start collecting for the JRBA 2018 Rise Against Hunger Meal Packing Event!  (RAH has recently distributed thousands of meals to victims of Hurricanes Harvey and Irma, as well as to recovery workers.)  Let’s give generously to continue our part in this great ministry.



Child & Infant Dedication at Fitzgerald Memorial




            11:00 AM



Harvest Fest at Cedar








   Noon
October 9
JRBA Quarterly Executive Board Meeting at First Baptist Dillwyn




7:00 PM


Pastors and Church Representatives please attend.
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October 9 – 12
Gathering of Silence at CrossRoads Camp & Conference Center



Great retreat for pastors – opportunity to be deeply still, silent, relaxed, and attentive to the Word/Spirit/Life of God.
Each participant sets his/her own daily agenda – reading, hiking, fishing, praying, resting – and then the group gathers each evening to process the experiences of the day.  Cost:  $260/person – includes 3 nights lodging in the hotel and 10 meals.  Call 434-277-8465 for details.
October 9 – 13
International SPHERE Disaster Relief Training – Virginia Baptist Resource Center, Henrico

Training on international standards for emergency response.  This training is not a substitute for Disaster Response training, but is a parallel to it.  Completion certificate will be internationally recognized. 

October 11
Senior Citizens Fellowship at Mulberry Grove






11:00 AM



Bluegrass/Gospel Music.  Covered Dish Fellowship Meal.

October 13 & 27     Blue Ridge Food Services Food Distribution at Crystal Cathedral, Dillwyn








Volunteers needed at 9:30 AM. 
October 13 – 15
BGAV Ignite:  A Middle School Retreat – Eagle Eyrie Baptist Conference Center



Theme:  SURVIVE (James 1:12)

High-energy weekend designed to ignite a passion in your middle school students for the faith journey, through Bible studies and meaningful worship.

Main Speaker:  Will Snipes

Music:  Relinquish

Cost (BGAV churches):  $35 (Program Fee) + Lodging

For more information:  scott.quirin@bgav.org or 540-520-9732.
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FAMILY FUN FESIVAL

JONES CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH

947 Trents Mill Road, Cumberland, VA  23040

Saturday, October 14, 2017

11:00 AM – 3:00 PM

Car Show, Petting Zoo, Caterpillar Maze, Inflatables, Games & Prizes, Hay Rides, Face Painting, Vendors, Bingo, Free Hotdogs, and BBQ Fundraiser.

Everyone is invited to join in on the fun, games, food, and more!


October 15
Friends Day at Enon








11:00 AM



100th Year Celebration at Oak Grove Chapel, New Canton





  3:00 PM

Oak Grove Chapel was built in 1917, by local people because Mt. Zion was too far to go by horse and buggy with a family in the cold and heat.  When people started having cars they went to Mt. Zion and the Chapel started having just Sunday School at 3:00 PM.  Then with just so few people coming , even that was discontinued in 1964.  Oak Grove still had Homecomings and Christmas gatherings up until recent years.  Two of Mt. Zion’s projects for Operation InAsMuch have been to fix the Chapel up.  One year the inside was cleaned and painted and the yard was cleaned.  The second year the outside was painted.  Mt. Zion remembers those who went before and what was important to them – their appreciation for and provision for a place to worship God and how they taught their children the Word of God.

Old-Fashioned Prayer Meeting at Chestnut Grove





 7:00 PM

Every 3rd Sunday night, Chestnut Grove will be holding an Old-Fashioned Prayer Meeting to gather in earnest to pray for the church, a pastor, and any concerns on people’s hearts.  

October 18
JRBA Pastors’ Huddle at First Baptist Dillwyn






     Noon


Pastors, plan to come out and view an early screening of the movie, “I Can Only Imagine”.  
	            185th JRBA ANNUAL FALL MEETING

Thursday, October 19, 2017

Cedar Baptist Church
Registration – 4:45 PM

Business Session – 5:00 PM

Fellowship Supper Provided by Cedar at 6:00 PM

Worship Service – 7:00 PM

Guest Speaker:  Ron Hall, Virginia Baptist Foundation

[image: image11.jpg]





October 19 – 20
 “Reimagine Church” Conference – Winfree Memorial Baptist, Midlothian, VA

Featuring Main stage speakers,  learning labs, and conversations with church consultants to offer spiritual encouragment and practical next steps to reimagine God’s dream for YOUR church.  For more information:  https://www.imaginechurch.net.

Sponsored by BGAV and Middle District Baptist Association.
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October 21
Pastors Wives Fellowship Brunch at Arvon






10:30 AM


Bring a brunch item to share.



Pregnancy Support Center of Southside Virginia’s Annual “Walk for Life”



Location:  High Bridge Trail State Park, N Main St., Farmville



Registration:  8:00 AM

Walk begins at 8:30 AM

Proceeds to benefit the Pregnancy Support Center .  PSC is dedicated to helping women, teens, and families in Southside Virginia who find themselves in need of pregnancy testing, crisis pregnancy counseling, post-abortion counseling, incentive based prenatal, infant and parenting classes.  All the services are given in a Christ-centered atmosphere with prayer and sharing of the Gospel being a priority.  The Walk for Life is their main fundraiser.  This year’s goal is $50,000.  If you would like to sponsor this event or participate, please contact Karen Caldwell at 434-391-1011.  

October 22
Smokey Wilson in Concert at Fitzgerald Memorial





11:00 AM  


All are invited to attend this free concert.



Jones Family Singers in Conert at Mt. Zion






  6:00 PM


All are invited to this evening of music and fellowship.  
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JRBA WMU FALL WORKSHOP

Buckingham Baptist

Sunday, October 22, 2017 – 3:00 PM
Special Guest:  Nona Pucket, Mental Health Therapist & Retired Nurse

 Mental Health Issues to be discussed:

Post Traumatic Stress Disorder, Alzheimer’s, Bipolar Disorder, Dementia, Major Depression, Grief and Loss, Panic Disorder, Obsessive Compulsive Disorder and Addiction

There will be a question/answer period.  Please come and learn more               

                                                        about issues we all face and get help in dealing with them.  


October 23
All information for the JRBA November Calendar and Newsletter are due today by 9:00 AM.


Please include your outreach items for October and your Alma Hunt State Mission Offering Total.

October 23 – 25
Better Than Ever (Fifty Plus Retreat) at Eagle Eyrie



Keynote Speaker:  Dr. Tom Stocks



Worship Leader:  Dr.Jim Ailor



Personal Interest Selections:  Angels, Bible Giants, Finding Jesus in the Gospel of Mark, and Grandparenting by Grace

Special Group Activities:  Fanny Crosby Hymn Festival, Night at the Movies, and Prime Rib Banquet featuring entertainment by 

Fred Anderson in “Dr. Hatcher’s Farewell Tour”.
October 27 – 29
CrossRoads Camp and Conference Center Fall Volunteer Event  - CANCELLED



Although the event has been cancelled for 2017, individuals or a group from your church can still volunteer at CrossRoads.



Call 434-277-8465 to arrange a date.
October 28
5 Loaves 2 Fish Ministry Meal at Antioch (Scottsville)



      11:00 AM – 1:00 PM


Volunteers at 8:00 AM.
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                                                                                          FALL FESTIVALS

                                                                                                October 28





Antioch (Scottsville)

Noon – 6:00 PM





Erin Lamonte is the organizer.  To be held outside with lots of food.





The community is invited to participate in cake walks, games, and much 



more!





Tar Wallet


2:00 – 5:00 PM




                              ANNUAL STEW FUNDRAISER




Fitzgeral Memorial 

Noon until…




Food will be ready for pick up at Noon.  Folks can preorder through the church website:

https://fitzgeraldmemorial.wixsite.com/website or on Facebook at 

https://www.facebook.com/fitzgerald.memorial or by calling the office at 804-492-5151.

Hay ride and Bonfire at 5:00 PM.






     TRUNK-OR-TREATS

                                                                                               October 28




Arvon



5:30 – 7:00 PM





Jones Chapel


5:00 – 7:00 PM

October 29
Voice of Praise in Concert at Chestnut Grove





6:00 PM



Refreshments will be served after the concert.  Everyone is invited.

October 31
TRUNK-OR-TREATS




Buckingham


5:00 – 7:00 PM





Cedar



6:00 – 8:00 PM





Mt. Zion



5:30 PM




Mt. Zion’s Theme:  Jesus’ Parables.  The  Pavilion will be decorated and people will be dressed in character.

4
LOOKING AHEAD>>>

November 3-4 or 4-5:  WMUV Women’s Get-Away at Eagle Eyrie Camp and Conference Center



Theme:  Joy in the Journey (Ephesians 2:8-10)



Featured Speaker & Worship Leader:  Teresa Harmening
Registration for each session starts at 4:00 PM.  Dinner at 5:00 PM.   Sessions end following lunch on the second day.    WMUV Annual Meeting will be held between sessions on Saturday from 2:00 – 3:30 PM.  There will be over 20 breakouts, missionary speakers, music, fellowship, and more.  

November 6
Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Packing Party at Cedar



6:00 PM

November 11
Homemade Stew Fundraiser at Buckingham




      2:00 – 4:00 PM



Music by MegaLife.  To preorder stew, please call Sheila at 545-581-3066 or Betty at 434-983-2232.



Cost is $8.00/quart.  
November 12 
Operation Christmas Child Packing Party at Jones Chapel (Details TBA)

	                                                                                                                                     NOVEMBER 13 – 15, 2017

194th Annual Meeting of the BGAV

Hampton Roads Convention Center

1610 Coliseum Drive, Hampton, VA  23666

The Pastor’s Conference starts Monday at 12:30 PM.  Registration starts at 2:00 PM.

Breakouts at 4:00 PM with Gathering I at 7:00 PM.

On Tuesday, Registration starts at 7:30 AM, Ministry Fair opens at 8:00 AM, Business Session I 

at 8:45 AM, Gathering II at 10:00 AM, Lunch at Noon, Regional Meetings at 2:00 PM, 

Breakouts at 3:45 PM, and Gathering III at 7:00 PM.

On Wednesday, Registration opens at 7:30 AM, Ministry Fair opens at 8:00 AM, 

Business Session II at 8:45 AM, and Gathering IV at 10:45 AM.  

GUEST SPEAKER:  Leith Anderson, President of the National Association of Evangelicals.

Theme:  Answering God’s Call – Now What?

Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?”  

And I said, “Here am I, Send me!”

Isaiah 6:8 (NIV) 

Information on motels is available at www.bgav.org.  Click on Events, then 2017 Annual Meeting.
 


November 16
JRBA Pastors’ Huddle at First Baptist Dillwyn





      Noon



PASTORS:  NOTE THE CHANGE IN DATE TO THURSDAY!
November 19
Thanksgiving Dinner at Buckingham






12:30 PM

JRBA REACHES OUT>>>
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V.B.S. Reports
First Baptist Dillwyn held Children’s VBS from June 26 – 30 and Youth VBS from July 24 – 28.  The combined total enrollment was 117.  The VBS discovered 20 unchurched young people that were added to their prospect file.  The offerings totaled $297.05 and will be used for Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes.  LifeWay’s Galactic Starveyors curriculum was utilized.  Kristye Moxley and Melissa Wood were the directors.  

Goshen’s VBS was June 5 – 9.  They had a total enrollment of 37 and used LifeWay’s Galactic Starveyors materials.  Four unchurched youngsters were added as prospects.  The offering fo $284.00 was given to Hope Tree Family Services.  
CHURCH OUTREACH

Antioch (Scottsville) held its Old-Fashioned Tent Services at the Hardware River on September 21 – 24.  Their speakers were Pastor David Vogt, Rev. Greg Vogt, and Anthony Clore.  Antioch is a supporter of the Charlottesville Pregnancy Center which will be holding their banquets on October 13 and 14.  Antioch has a large collection of items for their Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes and hope to prepare 100 boxes this year.  Gary and Anthony Clore returned safely from their mission trip to Zimbabwe, Africa, and made an interesting presentation to the church on Sept. 10.  THEY ARE AVAILABLE TO SPEAK IN OTHER CHURCHES ABOUT THEIR MISSION TRIP.  

5
Antioch Union completed 100 “Blessing Buckets” for victims of Hurricane Harvey in Texas.  Blessing Buckets is a ministry of God’s Pit Crew, Danville, a non-profit, faith-based response team of over 300 volunteers who wish to serve others in their time of need.  God’s Pit Crew has sent 27 tractor trailer loads of relief supplies and over 7,000 buckets to hurting people in Texas.  They have sent 15 tractor trailer loads of relief supplies  and over 3,400 buckets to Florida in the wake of Hurricane Irma.  Blessing Buckets contain items of encouragement (Bibles & personal notes), food items (bottled water & non-perishable items), personal hygiene items (toothbrush, shampoo, etc.), and other items such as paper products and a flashlight/batteries.  If you would like to be involved with this ministry that responds to natural disasters, go to www.godspitcrew.org for more information or to make a monetary donation.  A couple of members have also prepared 7 Hope Boxes for Appalachia. 
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             Darnell Blankenship, Susan Kitchen, Amber Madden,                                    Jose Gonzalez Woodson, Riley Chandler, Joe Chandler,

                          Lori Gabriel, and Tracy Carter                                                                      Dale Wright (standing), and P. W. Kitchen

Arvon celebrated Homecoming on Sunday, September 10, with a fellowship dinner following worship.  The theme of Homecoming was “Rooted in Christ” and the sermon from Pastor Geoff emphasized where we’ve been, what we are presently doing, and what will be in our future.  Revival services were held Monday through Wednesday with special speakers and music each night.  Alan Gough, local evangelist, kicked off services Monday with not only a stirring message on unity , but also with incredible music.  Tuesday, the newly formed band, MegaLife , performed a mini concert and Interim Pastor, Dr. Don Campbell, gave an encouraging message on being rooted in Christ.  MegaLife is a band comprised of pastors and a pastor’s daughter:  Pastor Geoff of Arvon on guitar, Pastor Bill Gillespie of Buckingham on keyboard, Pastor John of First Baptist on bass guitar, and Pastor Geoff’s daughter, Kelsey, as lead vocalist.  On the final night of revival, Arvon’s own Gwen Sherwood blessed everyone with a beautiful solo and Pastor Ben Brewer of Calvary Baptist, New Canton, challenged all to heed God’s call on their lives.  Everyone in attendance was truly blessed and revived and Arvon thanks all their guests!  Sunday, September 17, was the kickoff night of Awana at Arvon.  There were 11 children in attendance, ranging in age from 2 to 11.  Children are quickly grasping the need for a Savior and the love of Jesus Christ.  September 24 was BARF (Bring A Real Friend) Night. 

The Children in Action of Buckingham collected paper products, pencils, and pens to send to a missionary in North Carolina as a Christmas in August project.  They also sent $50 in WalMart gift certificates.  Buckingham took up an offering of $1,000 to send to BGAV Disaster Response for Hurricane Harvey victims.  

Cedar’s Women on Mission had a “movie night” on Friday, September 15, for the church family at which time the movie, Faith of Our Fathers, was shown for the adults and another movie was shown for the younger children.   This was done to focus on the Walk for Life on October 21, at High Bridge Trail in Farmville sponsored by the Southside Pregnancy Center.  During the evening, donations were accepted for the walk and an opportunity was also provided to sign up to participate in the walk.  

Chestnut Grove  is collecting for the Alma Hunt State Mission Offering through October 15.  $1,000 was sent to Gleaning for the World to help with relief for Hurricane Harvey and Hurricane Irma victims.  

On September 16, Enon held a Community Clothes Closet and gave away lots of clothing to folks from the community and surrounding area.  The remaining clothes were given to two other clothing ministries.  Enon hopes to collect and hold another event next spring.  The folks at Enon are currently collecting candy for the Halloween in Dillwyn event.  They will have a spot and hand out candy to the trick-or-treaters.  They are also collecting school supplies for the Buckingham schools.  Enon held its revival on August 28 – 30.  They decided to take an offering each night to help victims of Hurricane Harvey.  They sent the entire offering to Gleaning for the World, who was traveling to Texas with aid for the victims.   Courtney Shumaker traveled to Alexandria on Saturday, September 23, for BGAV Disaster Relief training.  

Members of First Baptist Dillwyn collected many items to help people affected by Hurricane Harvey.  These items were taken to Central Virginia Christian School to be sent to Texas by Gleaning for the World.  The special Homecoming Day offering of $646 was sent to BGAV Disaster Response for use as they continue their relief work.  A number of activities,including hosting a meal for a group visiting the county, are being carried out to raise money for the FBC Mission Scholarship Fund.  The FBC Youth conducted a cookout at church on September 23, to raise money for their 2018 mission trip.  FBC planned and will have carried out several projects for the JRBA Operation InAsMuch Missions Blitz by the time you are reading this – giving out quarters at the Laundromat, serving a hot dog lunch to all who come by the church, writing letters to college students, military personnel, and public servants, prayer walking through Dillwyn, delivering firewood to an individual, and participating in the JRBA building projects with Spreading God’s Gifts.  Some of the Children and Youth will carry out special projects and some of the Adult Sunday School classes will be carrying out additional mission projects.  

Mt. Tabor collected and donated $198.00 for BGAV Disaster Response to victims of Hurricane Harvey in Texas.

Mulberry Grove was involved in several different projects during the month of September.  Members contributed to the Alma Hunt State Missions Offering.  Individuals are knitting hats and collecting hats and gloves for the Appalachian Hope Project.  The members contributed generously with hygiene items, paper products, non-perishable food items, pet food, baby products, and blankets for the Gleaning for the World collection for hurricane relief in Texas.  The church and one family made monetary contributions to the BGAV Disaster Response to Hurricane Harvey victims.  The family also completed one Flood Bucket for BGAV.  Mulberry Grove is involved in several projects for Operation InAsMuch:  cooking projects, collecting clothing items for the primary school, visits to shut-ins with goodies, and a nursing home project.  Some members will participate in the JRBA building projects.  Individuals continue to volunteer at the bi-monthly food distribution at the Crystal Cathedral and to work with mission outreach.  Mulberry Grove is serving as the collection  point for BGAV Flood Buckets and Hygiene Kits.  
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Fitzgerald Memorial held its Annual Fish Fry and Church Picnic on September 17.   It drew more than 50

members and visitors for a time of fellowship, food, and fun!     
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Jones Chapel collected $1,065.00 dujring a special offering to send to the BGAV for Hurricane Disaster Relief.      
Jones Chapel has completed two Operation InAsMuch events.  They held a Hometown Heroes Banquet for State Police, Cumberland Sheriff’s Department, Fire and Rescue, and Veterans on September 9.    They recognized the sacrifices and dedication of their community “heroes” by providing a meal.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Jones Chapel’s second project involed the men of the church working on a well pump and cover.  Then the VBS Youth painted the cover and worked in the lady’s yard.  Jones Chapel appreciates their youth who worked so hard to help out!
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                Pastor Tuttle, Gene Bradbury, Dennis Parker & Michael Parker                             Dennis Parker, Jack Parker, & Gene Bradbury
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                                Jones Chapel’s  Hannah Lenz painting                                                     Jones Chapel’s Youth doing Yard Work
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Mt. Zion, along with Buckingham, provided a meal for the Longwood BCM students.  The students enjoyed the meal and the folks from Mt. Zion and Buckingham enjoyed the students!  Each student was also given a snack bag to carry with them.  
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Mt. Zion’s WMU held their monthly meeeting at the Woodlands in Farmville with Mrs. Lois Bickford.  She called someone and said, “I made Facebook!”.  They had a good meeting and later enjoyed more fellowship with a meal at Merks.  Mt.Zion  WMU also hosted the Alma Hunt Mission Study that started with lunch.  They want to remind all of us to remember to support our missionaries and state missions through this important offering!  

Mt. Zion is now gearing up for Hope for Appalachia.  Pastor Mike Dodson came and told how to be a part of the deliveries in Kentucky the week between Palm Sunday and Easter.  The children in a school will receive a Hope Box and have the Plan of Salvation through Jesus Christ explained to them!  Mt. Zion has taken a school with 404 chldren.  Also, Pastor Mike took things that night from Tar Wallet and Chestnut Grove, as well as hats and gloves from Mt. Zion.  The hats and gloves will be taken to the schools in December.  Hats and gloves are still being collected.  They will be picked up in November.  

Mt. Zion’s sewing ministry is busy making small totes to go in Christmas Shoeboxes.  They are also making backpacks for the Straight Street Youth Event on October 7.   Three members attended the OCC Meeting at Bethlehem to hear the Shoebox Recipient talk about her experiences.  
                      8
Current outreach efforts at Sharon include participation in the annual Alma Hunt Offering and special collections to support the work of Virginia Baptist Disaster Response teams serving hurricane victims in Texas and Florida ($120 to date).  Rose of Sharon WMU continues visiting with and delivering meals to those who are sick or home-bound.

Tar Wallet sent 74 hats, 52 pairs of gloves, 11 hat & glove sets, 33 scarves, 19 headbands & muffs, and 10 blankets for Hope for Appalachia’s December project.
JRBA MISSIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

I. Hurricane and Flood Relief:  We sincerely thank the churches of our association for your generous , loving response to meet the needs of thousands of people affected by Hurricanes Harvey and Irma in these and other ways:
a. Food, diapers, paper goods, gloves, and many items that were collected by our churches for Gleaning for the World.

b. Flood Buckets were filled and sent to Virginia Baptist Disaster Response for flood victims in Texas and Florida.

c. Many of our churches have collected and are continuing to collect funds to send to the BGAV Disaster Response.  They will use these funds to provide relief in Texas, Florida, and other places.  Funds will continue to be needed so let us keep on giving!

d. Blessings Buckets were prepared and sent to God’s Pit Crew, Danville, for distribution to victims of Hurricanes Harvey and Irma.

II. Rise Against Hunger:  We have reached the halfway point between our last RAH event and our 2018 RAH event.  Therefore, it is urgent that we set aside quarters and dollars daily so we will be able to make a very generous gift to Rise Against Hunger by April 15, 2018.

III. Blue Ridge Food Distribution:  Dates this month for distribution are October 13 and 27.  Please be present at the Crystal Cathedral at 9:30 AM to help.

IV. Operation InAsMuch:  Many of our events for OIAM will have been completed when you receive this letter.  We thank each of our churches and participants in this mission endeavor for faithfully serving others in Jesus’ name.

V. Hope for Appalachia:  Hope Boxes will bless the lives of thousands of children in Appalachia.  So, let us prepare our Hope Boxes and deliver them to Tar Wallet Baptist Church by February 1, 2018.  Thank you to those who have contributed hats and gloves for the December delivery to Appalachia.

Thanks for all your fine mission work for Jesus.
In Christ’s Love,
Jimmy Dunn










Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Co-Chair

JRBA LEARNS AND GROWS>>>

JRBA Pastors’ Huddle
Our pastors continue to meet monthly.  September 20 was particularly special as we had a missionary from Bolivia sharing with our pastors.  I am excited for the next couple of months as we have special events going on.  The first is in October:  we will meet as scheduled at 12 o’clock on October 18, when we will have the opportunity for an early screening of the movie, I Can Only Imagine.  Then in November, we have moved our lunch to Thursday, the 16th, to accommodate pastors traveling to the BGAV Annual Meeting.










Rev. Michael Khol

JRBA Pastors’ Wives Fellowship
The September Pastors’ Wives Fellowship was attended by 5 ladies.  It was awesome to see our group gorw!  We shared brunch and prayer requests.  Please continue to lift up our husbands and churches in prayer, as well as other requests mentioned.

The next Pastors’ Wives Fellowship will be held on Saturday, October 21, at Arvon at 10:30 AM.  Bring a brunch item to share.  We look forward to seeing more pastors’ wives!











Angela Brushchi                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE>>>

· BGAV Flood Buckets and Hygiene Kits:  Flood Buckets are distributed by BGAV Recovery Teams anytime there is a flood-related disaster and provide residents with materials they need to clean out and treat for mold in their homes.  The Hygiene Kits help victims take care of basic, personal needs after a disaster.  Bulletin inserts were sent to all churches with specific directions for both of these items.  Mulberry Grove is serving as the collection site for these items.  If you have questions or need another copy of the bulletin inserts, please call the JRBA office.  (434-983-7385)
· Church2Church Partnerships:  If your church would be interested in connecting directly to a church that sustained damage from Hurricane Harvey, please contact Stan Granberry, Church2Church Coordinator, Texas Baptists, at 888-244-9400.
· Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes:  Many of you have been collecting items all year for your OCC shoeboxes.  Here are some reminders as you get them ready :
a. “WOW” item:  Delight a kid – start with a medium to large item that will capture the child’s attention the instant he or she opens the box!  Examples:  Soccer Ball with Pump, Stuffed Animal, Toys (puppets, Trucks, etc.), Doll (Baby, Barbie, etc.), Musical Instrument, Outfit, Shoes
b. Enclose a personal note to the child with a photo of yourself, your family, or a group.  If you include your name and address, you may hear back from the recipient!
c. Do not send:  Candy, gum, toothpaste, used or damaged items, war-related items (toy guns, knives, or military figures), chocolate or food, fruit rolls or other fruit snacks, drink mixes (powdered or liquid), liquids or lotions, medications or vitamins, breakable items such as snow globes or glass containers, or aerosol cans, rubber balls with liquid glitter inside, or lip gloss.  
d. Did you know?  Batteries must have tape over both ends.  Bar soap should be sealed in a Zip Loc  bag.  Tool Kits with nails, screws, screwdrivers, and hammers are okay, but no knives or saws.  Camouflage is okay for pencils, wallets, or socks only.   Chapstick, lip balm and lip stick are okay.  
e. Be sure to include $9.00 for shipping and handling.  
f. If you wish to track your box, pay online at www.samaritanspurse.org.  Click on “Packing Your Shoebox” and then on “Follow Your Box”.  
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JRBA CELEBRATES>>>

On Sunday, August 27, Cedar held a Baby dedication for Greylen Maddox Taylor, son of Katie Davis and Christopher Taylor.  That same day, there was a baptism at Allen’s Lake, home of Danny and Annette Allen, which included the following people:  Jason Ballowe, Grace Dunkum, Drake Hamner, Brianna LeSueur, Patience Leighty, Elizabeth McCracken, James McCracken, Jr., Chasity Taylor , and Steven Taylor.  Also, on Sunday,  August 27, Tanner Haines made a profession of faith with baptism to follow soon.  On Sunday, September 10, Cedar welcomed into their church family Sarah Haines, Griffin Haines, and Kayleigh Haines by transfer of letters.                                                                                                                                     
On September 10, Justin Hughes joined Fitzgerald Memorial  through his Profession of Faith and Baptism.  Fitzgerald was honored to ordain Larry Latham on September 17, as their newest deacon.

STRAIGHT STREET NEWS>>>
See You At The Pole was held on Wednesday, September 27.  This is a national event where students gather at their school’s flagpole at 7 AM to pray for the nation, their friends, and their school.  Straight Street provided light refreshments for those students that participated.

On Saturday, October 7, Straight Street has partnered with several churches and organizations for a Unity With The Community event.  It will take place at the Straight Street property located on Route 20 from 11 AM – 2 PM. If you or your church is interested in participating, please contact Joseph Patterson at 434-983-1232.   











Anita Adams, Straight Street Board Member
FOR YOUR INFORMATION>>>

· RISE AGAINST HUNGER UPDATE:  During this busy hurricane season, Rise Against Hunger has been working to respond quickly and effectively to natural disasters in the U.S. and around the globe.  

a. Hurricane Irma:  RAH distributed more than 3,400 meals in Jacksonville, FL, to serve over 300 volunteers clearing debris and restoring a sense of normalcy to those affected by Irma.

b. In Haiti, RAH’s partner, St. Andre’s, utilized 5,400 RAH meals to provide one meal per day for about 200 people.

c. In the Dominican Republic, CitiHope pledged to distribute 400 boxes of RAH meals to affected communities on the northern coast of the country.

d. RAH is working in partnership with the St. Maarten Hospitality and Trade Association to respond to the devastation and catastrophic infrastructural damage on the island of St. Maarten. RAH is airlifting  64,000 meals for distribution to nearly 300 vulnerable families, which will meet their immediate food needs as they set out on the road to recovery. 

e. Partnering with Global DIRT, RAH provided 1,400 hygiene kits and 300 flood buckets in Port Arthur, TX.

f. In collaboration with Adventist Community Services, RAH provided 20,000 protein bars and 10,000 units of hand sanitizer at distribution centers in Houston.

g. RAH shared warehouse space with other relief agencies in Houston for storage of critical and life-saving supplies.

h. RAH has supported over 11,000 people in Harvey’s wake.  

· BGAV DISASTER RESPONSE UPDATE:  If you are certified and want to join a team, please contact Aaron Lee at aaron.lee@bgav.org. 

a. Hurricane Maria:  Currently assessing needs in affected areas and determining opportunities to respond through partners in Puerto Rico and throughout the Caribbean.

b. Hurricane Harvey:  Flood clean up and rebuilding will continue in Liberty, TX, for the foreseeable future.  A Leadership Team is on site with clean up equipment, showers, and laundry facilities. 67 volunteers have served 4,200 hours and cleaned up 61 homes to date.

c. Hurricane Irma:  About 42,000 meals have been prepared and served.  71 volunteers have served more than 5,000 hours.  A chain saw team has completed all jobs assessed for completion, totaling 28 homes in one week.  The feeding unit was scheduled to stand down on September 27.  
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 KEEP IN PRAYER>>>
· Those who are lost and need to know the Savior

· Victims of Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria

· Disaster Relief Responders

· Church without a Pastor:  Chestnut Grove

· JRBA Churches

· JRBA Hispanic Ministry

· JRBA Pastors and Pastors’ Huddle

· JRBA Pastors Wives Fellowship

· Victoria Gina Vassile, JRBA WMU Project Ruth Adoptee

· Local family serving IMB

· All those in our congregations who are ill or have lost loves ones
…the prayers of the righteous please Him.

                                                                    Psalm 15:8b

FROM YOUR MODERATOR 

As my term as moderator comes to a close, I want to thank everyone for their support.  During my tenure as Moderator, I have been to churches in other Associations and BGAV district meetings, and as I sat and listened, I have concluded that we have the BEST Association in the state!  Keep up the good work in Jesus’ name.  
In His Love,







                                                                 Marilyn Snoddy
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ASSOCIATION FINANCES
2016 – 2 017
REGULAR BUDGET RECEIPTS

	Church
	September
	Year-to-Date

	Antioch(Scottsville)
	$    300.00
	$ 1,200.00

	Antioch Union
	
	$    500.00

	Arvon
	
	$ 1,000.00

	Buckingham
	$    307.80
	$    876.69

	Cedar
	
	$ 2,000.00

	Chestnut Grove
	
	$    500.00*

	Enon
	
	$    700.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$ 3,000.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	$    550.00

	Fork of Willis
	
	$    419,.00

	Gladstone Memorial
	
	$ 1,325.00

	Goshen
	
	$1,180.00

	Jones Chapel
	$    170.74
	$  1,718.59

	Mt. Tabor
	
	$    709.40

	Mt. Zion
	
	$ 1,800.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$ 1,979.00

	Sharon
	
	$ 1,521.00

	Tar Wallet
	
	$    500.00*

	Individuals
	
	$    400.00

	VBMB – Alma Hunt
	
	$     187.92

	                       TOTAL
	$    778.54
	$22,066.60


Approved Budget for 2014 – 2015:  $24,371.00
TREASURERS:  Please note that unless a specific ministry or project is designated on the memo line of the check or in an accompanying note, the contribution will appear in the regular budget receipts. 

ALSO NOTE:  Funds received are reflective of the Associational Year (Oct. 1, 2016 – Sept. 30, 2017), NOT the calendar year.  

ADDITIONAL MISSIONS FUND
(Combines Local Missions + Additional Missions Funds 2015-2016)

Carryover:  $198.04

Budgeted - $700.00

IMB Missionary - $150.00

 Gideons’ International - $175.00

Balance:  $573.04
OTHER DESIGNATED FUND BALANCES

Youth Encounter 

Balance:  $300.00*
*CORRECTION:  $100 expended  -FBC Youth Summer Mission Trip.
Earmarked for Copier 

 $2,500.00
JRBA Bland Ministry Center

S.E.E.D. Ministry - $100 
FBC - $20.00

JRBA Budget - $500.00

TOTAL: $620.00
Expended:  $620.00
Balance:  $0.00
JRBA BLAND MISSION TRIP

Memorial Gift - $100.00

Cedar - $100.00 

Sharon - $ 79.80

Individuals - $420.00

TOTAL :  $699.80
Expended:  $699.80

Balance:  $0.00
Through the generosity of churches, individuals, and team members, funds totaled $1,029.80.  This covered food and supplies, new pillows for the volunteer house, new trash cans for the bedrooms, and a new coffeemaker.  These items will be utilized by volunteer teams throughout the year.    With the funds designated for the Ministry Center,  remaining funds from donations for the team, and an additional contribution of $250, a total of $1,222.07 was presented to the center for the Blue Envelope Project (to purchase supplies for the construction jobs done this summer).   

Operation InAsMuch

Building Projects
	Church
	September
	Total-to-Date

	Buckingham
	$    100.00
	$    100.00

	Chestnut Grove
	$    240.00
	$    240.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	$      95.00
	$     95.00

	Mt. Zion
	
	$    500.00

	Mulberry Grove
	$    300.00
	$    300.00

	Sharon
	$    200.00
	$    200.00

	Buckingham Community Prayer Group
	$     76.00
	$     76.00

	                 TOTAL
	$  1,011.00
	$1,511.00


$1,511.00 + $250.00 (Budgeted OIAM) = $1,761.00 

Utilized for building supplies in partnership  

with Spreading God’s Gifts.

Balance $0.00
JRBA Hispanic Ministry
Carryover:  $ 432.90

	Church
	September
	Year-to-Date

	Enon
	
	$ 100.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$ 100.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$ 100.00

	             TOTAL
	
	$ 300.00


No Expenditures in September

Balance:  $ 542.18
John E. Mann, Sr. Benevolence Fund

	Church
	September
	Year-to-Date

	Cedar
	
	$   300.00

	Enon
	
	$    200.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$   500.00

	Goshen
	
	$   250.00

	Mt. Zion
	
	$   100.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$   300.00

	Sharon
	
	$    200.00

	TOTAL
	
	$ 1,850.00


September expenditures:  $100.00

Balance:  $ 3,776.75
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Expended on May 7, 2017 to Rise Against Hunger:  $9,284.68
Meals packaged:  32,184
Balance:  $0.00
NEW CONTRIBUTIONS FOR 2018 EVENT
	Church
	August 
	Total-to-Date

	Gladstone
	
	$    150.00
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              Virginia Baptist Disaster Relief
2016 Fall Meeting Offering - $756.00

Expended:  $756.00
September 2017

Mt. Tabor - $ 198.00

Expended:  $ 198.00

Other churches sent funds directly to BGAV.  

                             See Church Outreach.
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MORE THAN NETS
Spring Meeting Offering - $1,057.00

Expended:  $1,057.00
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